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REQUESTING THE STATE PROCUREMENT OFFICE TO CONDUCT A STUY ON
DEBARMENTS AND SUSPENSIONS OF STATE CONTRACTORS

Chair Tsuji, Vice-Chair Ward, and members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity to
submit testimony on HCR 177/HR 135.

The State Procurement Office's (SPO) opposes a study as the information on suspension and
debarment for the last ten years is provided in the attached Addendum.  Over this time, there
were 13 suspensions associated with the Procurement code (HRS §103D), and 16 suspensions
associated with the Department of Labor (HRS §104). There have been no debarments during
that period.  The SPO does not have the resources or knowledge to verify if any guilty felony
criminal conviction of a contractor resulted in suspension.  Any further information that is
requested by this study, as delineated in HCR177/HR135 numbers 1 through 11, is not available.
A study at the SPO level would not result in any new details.

The SPO strongly opposes any mandatory debarment or elimination of suspension.  Removing a
Chief Procurement Officer’s (CPO) ability to suspend a contractor and mandating debarment
denies both the purchasing agency and contractor due process.  Mandating debarment is not in
alignment with the majority of the 50 States or the Federal Acquisition Regulations (FAR).

At a minimum, SPO proposes to provide guidance, through procurement circular, by directing
purchasing jurisdictions to the Federal System for Award Management (SAM).  SAM contains
the electronic roster of debarred companies excluded from Federal procurement and non-
procurement programs throughout the U.S. Government (unless otherwise noted) and from
receiving Federal contracts or certain subcontracts and from certain types of Federal financial
and nonfinancial assistance and benefits. The SAM system combines data from the Central
Contractor Registration, Federal Register, Online Representations and Certification Applications,
and the Excluded Parties List System.

An assessment to determine infrastructure needs required to validate with the Judiciary,
Department of Labor and Industrial Relations, Department of Taxation, Department of
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Commerce and Consumer Affairs, and any other compliance agency would require additional
resources and legislative appropriation of at least $50,000 (consultant fees).

Thank you.
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